## Joint Workshop with the City of Del Rio, Val Verde County, and Val Verde Regional Medical Center April 15, 2021

Minutes of the Joint Workshop of the Board of Trustees of the San Felipe Del Rio Consolidated Independent School District, City of Del Rio, Val Verde County, and Val Verde Regional Medical Center was held on Thursday, April 15, 2021 in the Del Rio High School Cafeteria, 100 Memorial Drive, Del Rio, Texas.

Members of the public were able to access this meeting by viewing it on the San Felipe Del Rio CISD webpage, Spectrum Digital Channel #1301, and San Felipe Del Rio CISD Youtube Channel.

## CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The joint workshop began at 6:00 p.m.

Mr. Raymond Meza confirmed a quorum was present.

Trustee	Present	Absent	Late Arrival
Mr. Alfredo Contreras	X		
Mrs. Diana Gonzales	Χ		
Mrs. Amy Haynes	Χ		
Mrs. Linda Guanajuato-Webb		Χ	
Mr. Raymond P. Meza	Χ		
Mr. Joshua D. Overfelt	Χ		
Mr. Kenneth Smith	Χ		

Others present: Dr. Carlos H. Rios, Mrs. Sandra T. Hernandez, Mrs. Aida Gomez, Ms. Amy Childress of San Felipe Del Rio CISD.

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America was given.

## JOINT WORKSHOP

A. Joint Discussion of Emergency Response and Preparedness in the Del Rio Community (San Felipe Del Rio CISD, City of Del Rio, Val Verde County, Val Verde Regional Medical Center)

Recommended Action: Discussion

Mr. Raymond P. Meza opened the joint workshop and welcomed everyone in attendance. Mr. Meza then turned the floor to Mayor Bruno Lozano who also welcomed all those present and spoke of the strategic and comprehensive emergency response plans to be broadly discussed for the following topics:

- COVID-19
- Snow Storm Winter Weather
- Immigration Crisis

There was discussion for each entity to include on their next meeting agenda the designation of an elected official and administrator to the committee that will tailor a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) that addresses how the community can self sustain 7-14 days during emergencies. There was also discussion to meet quarterly, the next anticipated quarterly meeting will be held in August.

The joint workshop adjourned at 7:14 p.m.

President

Secretary